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Eva Alejandro 

Delia Saenz 

The Board of Trustees of the Texas Southmost College District convened in open session 

on February 16, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. Board Members present were Ms. Adela Garza, Chair; 

Mr. J.J. De Leon, Vice Chair; Ms. Alejandra Aldrete, Secretary; Ms. Eva Alejandro; Mr. 

Ruben Herrera, Immediate Past Chair; Mrs. Delia Saenz; and Dr. Tony Zavaleta. Also 

present was Dr. Jesus Roberto Rodriguez, President of Texas Southmost College. 
TSC President 

Jesus Roberto Rodriguez, Ph.D. 

1. Call to Order

REGULAR MEETING 

AGENDA 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Garza at 5:30 p.m. She called role and confirmed a quorum. 

2. Pledges of Allegiance

Trustee Zavaleta led the United States Pledge of Allegiance and the Texas Pledge of Allegiance. 

3. Public Comment

Chair Garza asked if there were any speakers signed up for public comment. There were no public 

speakers. 

4. President's Report

Chair Garza first briefed the board on the board member's participation in the Association of Community 

College National Legislative Summit held in Washington D.C., including herself, Vice Chair De Leon and 

Trustee Alejandro, as well as Dr. Stella Garcia, Vice President of Institutional Advancement/Chief of Staff. 

She had a one-on-one discussion with Senator John Cornyn, who understands the legislative priorities of the 

community colleges. During the ACCT's meeting with Senator Ted Cruz, Chair Garza spoke on behalf of the 

community college delegation, providing remarks on Pell Grant eligibility for short term programs. She 

explained how the TSC Board has provided support to establish programs that are in-demand by 

industry, and the TSC Foundation has provided scholarship support. She said Senator Cruz had a positive 

response to her remarks. 




















